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We Sang Traditional Carols Round The Christmas Tree 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In addition to the carol singing visits organised by All Saints Church, 

a small group of villagers gathered on Thursday 17th December and 

sang carols by the Christmas tree outside the Blue Bell Inn. Mulled 

wine and mince pies were enjoyed in the Village Hall afterwards and 

a collection of £32.55 was taken to donate to the British Red 

Cross Appeal for a new emergency vehicle. We say a big “thank 

you” to Jude Temple and Karen Wilde for organising the smart 

new carol sheets, to Margaret Rowling who accompanied the 

singing, and Ray Rowling “page turner extraordinaire” to Brian 

Wilde for PAT testing the tree lights and to June Wright for 

providing the refreshments. 
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A round up at the end of 2015 
 

There was no Parish Council Meeting in December as too few 
councillors were available. The next meeting will be held on 
Thursday January 28th 2016 at 7.30pm. Please make a note of it 
in your diaries. A fifth councillor will be co-opted at this meeting to 
bring us up to full strength again. 
 

Remembrance Sunday  
 

Thank you for your support. Our poppy wreath was laid at Ingleby 
Cross by Len Harvey during the short service of remembrance.  
 

It was good to have Major Allen and Lieutenant Read with us in 
uniform, and laying wreaths too. Everyone was glad to escape to the 
warmth of the Village Hall to enjoy the mouth-watering refreshments 

being served.  £100 was raised and shared between the Royal British 
Legion & the Village Hall Funds. 
 

Village Hall News 
 

George and Mon’s Wine Evening was a sell out as expected. This 
raised a magnificent sum of over £700 and was an excellent evening. 
Thanks to everyone who helped beforehand, during the event, and 

afterwards. It was good to see some of our newer village residents 
enjoying themselves and getting to know one another. 
 

The New Year’s Eve Party was also a huge success and everyone  
enjoyed the three course meal. Proceeds from the Raffle were shared 
between the charity, “Make A Wish” (£100), promoted by Mollie 

Rudd (who donated some of the prizes), and the Village Hall (£200). 
 

The next Village Hall Committee Meeting will be held on 
Thursday 7th February 2016, and not the January date previously 
notified. Every community group is urged to send along a 
representative. The Hall is available for use by all of us so come to 

the meeting with your ideas for activities and let us work together for 
the benefit of everyone. 
 

Village Hall “100 Club” 
 

This brings in much needed income to help maintain the Village Hall 
as a valuable resource for the community. The support of residents 

and friends is very important. For just £15 a year all members of the 
club have a chance of winning a cash prize in every monthly draw. 
Please contact Clifford Rudd on (01609) 882586 for more details 
if you are new to the village and would like to join.  
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Recreation Area Annual Hedge Cutting and Tidy Up 
 

Ruth and Gerry Eastham would like to thank the volunteers who 

turned up on Sunday 15th November. A lot of useful work was 

achieved. Future dates for maintenance work will be notified when 

the weather improves.  
 

Oil Club  
OSMOTHERLEY & AREA OIL CO-OPERATIVE 

INGLEBY ARNCLIFFE & INGLEBY CROSS ONLY 

 

Future order dates – to reach Jude Temple by 7 p.m.  as below:- 

Tuesday 26th January 2016 

Tuesday 15th March * 

Tuesday 24th May 

Tuesday 26th July 

Tuesday 27th September 

Tuesday 22nd November  

 

The price for the total oil required will be negotiated by Tristan on 

Wednesday/ Thursday of that week, the individual order amounts 

placed by me directly with the supplier on Friday for delivery within 

the following 2 weeks. 

*due to Public Holidays 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT IF YOU NEED OIL URGENTLY AND 

CANNOT WAIT FOR 2 WEEKS – PLEASE ORDER 

INDEPENDENTLY OUTSIDE OF THE CO-OPERATIVE AS WE 

CANNOT GUARANTEE URGENT DELIVERIES OWING TO THE 

VOLUME OF FUEL AND NUMBER OF PROPERTIES INVOLVED. 
 

                                                                                  Jude Temple 

     Ingleby Villages Sports Day - 2016 
 

This year, for a change, the Sports Day will be held 

on Saturday June 18th. Perhaps more people will 
be able to come along and join in the fun. 
 

Please note the date and look out for more 

information in the next Newsletter. 
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Neighbourhood Plan Update 
 

The Parish Council cannot make much progress until we find out  

what the new Hambleton Local Plan will include about housing 

numbers.  
 

We thank the volunteers who have made it known that they are 

willing to help us with the Neighbourhood Plan in the spring when 

we can apply for a grant and start our own consultation process. 
 

Public drop-in sessions about changes to the Local Plan are being 

held at venues near us: 

To learn more, please attend one of the sessions listed below: 
 

Northallerton Town Hall, Lower Hall, Northallerton, 

Tuesday,19 January 2016, 2pm to 7pm  
 

Stokesley Town Hall, Stokesley Room, Stokesley, Thursday 

21 January 2016, 2pm to 7pm 
 

                                                                            

The Extraordinary Gertrude 

Bell is a new exhibition showing 

from 30 January - 3 May 2016 at 

the  Grea t  Nor th  Museum, 

Newcastle, It features content 

drawn from the Gertrude Bell 

Archive with significant loans from 

the British Museum, Imperial War 

Museum and others to tell her 

unique story of adventure, 

discovery, and political intrigue.   
 

If there is sufficient interest from 

the village  and friends a group visit 

by coach may be arranged.                                       
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School Photographs 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Mrs Gwyneth Gulliman, retiring 

Head Teacher, is pictured with 

Teaching Assistant, Mrs Donlha 

Marriott, being presented with 

flowers and cupcakes to celebrate 

her 60th birthday. 

Ruth Eastham, who 

works with the children 

in their school garden,  

is seen here helping a 

group of Key Stage 1 

children to plant bulbs 

for a colourful spring 

show. 

The school Christingle 

service  took place in the 

Methodist Church. This was 

a poignant occasion as the 

building is now to be sold. 
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Neighbourhood Watch - Advice from North Yorkshire Police 
 

Cybercrime is a real threat across the UK, including in North 

Yorkshire. Since 1 April 2015, 624 cyber-related incidents were 

reported to North Yorkshire Police, ranging from online bullying and 

Child Sexual Exploitation to holiday fraud and identity theft. 
 

Take measures to secure all mobile devices, against thieves,    

hackers and online criminals. Install anti-virus scanners and 

malware removal software. For phones and tablets, tracking 

devices are really important.  
 

Anyone going online should think carefully about the information 

they are publishing. Modern day criminals have the technology and 

ingenuity to piece together data and personal information in order 

to target you via the internet. Don’t publish anything that could 

threaten your personal security and safety.   
 

North Yorkshire Police have produced an ‘app’ which offers  

bespoke security advice for your smart phones and tablets. Get it 

here:  
http://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/static/mobile/phonesecure.html 

 

For more information about online safety and security visit  

 www.cyberstreetwise.co.uk or www.getsafeonline.org 
 

Beware of courier scams - such as have been in Ruislip, London, 

where a resident received a phone call from a fake 'courier' 

company saying a parcel was on its way. On arrival, the recipient 

was asked to pay a small delivery charge by credit or debit card. 

Unknown to them, the handheld machine was used to clone their 

card and later to withdraw a large amount of money from various 

cash machines. 
 

Be wary of accepting any surprise gift or package, which you 

neither expected nor  personally ordered, especially if it involves 

any kind of payment as a condition of receiving the gift or package. 

Never accept anything if you do not personally know, or there is no 

proper identification of the sender. 
 

Paper copies of this edition of the Newsletter are being 

distributed to all residents as we know some people do not 

check emails very often. If you prefer to receive future 

Newsletters in paper format  please let us know. Unless you 

contact us we will assume that those on the e-list are happy 

to continue to receive the pdf version. 
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Pantomime Time - in East Harlsey 
 

Tickets are on sale for the pantomime – Cinderella by Nigel Holmes, 

directed by Mike and Leah Wilson. It is being staged on Thursday, 

Friday and Saturday 11 to 13 February at 7.30 pm. The Saturday 

afternoon matinee is completely sold out. 
 

Our village pantomime is always a lot of fun, so come along and 

support local talent. Tickets are £5 and available from Monica Hunter 

on 01609 882641. We look forward to seeing lots of you here. 

Marion Archer 

 
Parish Council 2015-2019 
 

Clerk to the Parish Council:  June Wright   (01609) 882556 
Hazel Warhurst - Finance Officer  (01609) 882442 
Judith Temple     (01609) 882131 

George Hunter    (01609) 882410 
Ruth Eastham     (01609) 882336 
 

Parish Council meetings are normally held on the last Thursday in the 
month at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, Ingleby Cross. Items for inclusion 
on the Agenda should be sent, or given to the clerk, two weeks in 
advance: 

iapcclerk@hotmail.com or 1, Arncliffe Hall Cottages, Ingleby Cross.  
 

 

All residents are welcome to attend the meetings and have a say. 

 

Good Neighbours in our Community 
 

Information about our Good Neighbours scheme is enclosed with this 

Newsletter. Any resident who suddenly has a problem should call 

someone on the list, who will try to arrange appropriate help. 
 

If you are not on our database of volunteer helpers but would 

like to be, please have a word with one of the councillors.  
 

We have been warned that some elderly people are being targeted 

with abusive letters or money scams. If you hear of this happening  

to anyone please phone 101 without delay and the police will pass 

the details to the appropriate agency. 
 

Comments, news or items of interest to include in the next Parish 

Council Newsletter may be handed or emailed to Hazel Warhurst.   

hazndaz@warhurstfamily.co.uk 
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I have some very big shoes to fill this year 

at Ingleby Arncliffe C of E Voluntary Aided 

Primary School. It is with great pride that I 

take over from the much respected Mrs 

Gulliman. My name is David Sims and I 

have been the head-teacher at Swainby 

and Potto C of E VA and Osmotherley 

Primary Schools for the last few years. I 

now have the pleasure of being the head-

teacher of Mount Grace Federation. The 

federation encompasses all three primaries 

and we are working hard to become one 

coherent educational establishment that 

offers the best educational deal possible to 

all of our children and families.  
 

We see the federation as the best of two worlds. We are able to 

offer the larger teaching resource of a big school, while maintaining 

the nurturing family approach of a small rural school. In fact our 

tagline is 'small schools, big family'.  
 

Being a parent myself, I understand education from both sides of 

the coin. A school is more than just a place of learning, it can and 

should be at the heart of the local communities. A lot of hard work 

went into the design of Mount Grace Federation and the governors, 

staff and I feel confident that it will offer us the best opportunity to 

grow each individual school within it. I would love the opportunity 

to meet more people from the local communities and welcome all 

contact. If you would like a look around any of the schools, please 

don't hesitate to get in touch.                    

 

David Sims Head-teacher 
 

Dates of school events for the community 
 

Our Mother's Day service will be held on Wednesday 2nd March 

in school at 9am.  The Easter Service will take place on Thursday 

24 March at 2 pm in All Saints Church, Ingleby Cross.  


